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Division of Finance and Business Operations
	
	Procurement & Strategic Sourcing  

5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200

Detroit, Michigan   48202

(313) 577-3734 

FAX (313) 577-3747


June 20, 2016
Addendum 2 To

RFP ERNIE HARWELL INSIDE WALL DISPLAY 
dated May 20, 2016 
Questions have been raised during the Pre-Proposal meeting held on June 06, 2016 for the University's RFP for Ernie Harwell Inside Wall Display for the Facilities Planning & Management.  A summary of the questions asked and the University's responses are as follows:

Question
In regards to our Proposal, can our hard copies be 11x17? 
Answer

No, you must limit your page size to 8 ½ x 11.
Question

Can we list our qualifications, experience, and ability to manage the project in the Company Overview or Experience section as opposed to Executive Summary?
Answer

You will want to expand on your qualifications, experience, and ability to manage the project in the Company Overview or Experience section and then summarize in the Executive Summary. 
Question

On page 3 of the RFP, are the “Considerations” just that and not requirements within the scope?
Answer

Considerations are what the University wants.  Your proposal will tell us how much you can do with the budget we have.
Question

On page 3 of the RFP, under Considerations for Inside the Building, first bullet references a 17’ wide video panel. If we provide the programming, does the hardware have to fall within our scope (budget) or just the programming?
Answer

Your proposal has to include all items needed to complete your vision.  Your vision may or may not include a video panel. If there are items that we need to purchase from an outside source, you need to include an estimated cost for those items in your proposal.  We have a defined budget for the whole project, not just your part of the project. 
Question

On page 4, in the table RFP Schedule, Delivery of Proposals references 6 copies want to confirm that you only need two hard copies?
Answer
Yes, two hard copies is correct. 

Question

Would like to confirm that the link to the Standard Agreement at the top of the Advertised Bids page is the agreement that would apply to this project?
Answer

The agreement at the top of the Advertised Bids page is a construction contract agreement.  Addendum 1 – Minutes of the Pre-bid Meeting had a copy of the Standard Service Agreement we would intend to use for this particular service.  Addendum 1 can be found on the Advertised Bids page under the FPM - Ernie Harwell Inside Wall Display – 2016 posting.
Question

On page 2 of the RFP, the electronic version is requested to be in a Word doc or Excel Workbook, but on the conference call a pdf was mentioned as acceptable. Since I didn’t see that in the meeting’s minutes, I want to confirm that a pdf is acceptable?
Answer

My suggestion is to do one original, put it in the copier to make your second copy, (don’t try to do two originals, transposition errors happen) and then PDF your word document and send that via email. 
Should you have any questions or concerns about this Addendum or on any other aspects of the Request for Proposal, please send them by email to Valerie Kreher, Senior Buyer, Email; rfpteam2@wayne.edu and to Kenneth Doherty, Assistant Vice President, Email; ac0578@wayne.edu.  Copy both Valerie Kreher and Kenneth Doherty on all E-Mail questions.  
Thank you,

Valerie Kreher 
Senior Buyer
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